
April 24, 2013  

Volume 9, Issue 8 

Town council considers suggested uses for former 

Sutton Public School at Special Council meeting 

A commercial community kitchen complete 
with a community garden and greenhouse 
was just one idea floated at a Special Coun-
cil meeting which was called to deliberate a 
variety of uses for the former Sutton Public 
School.  
The Town of Georgina has received a fund-
ing commitment of $990,000 from the Fed-
eral government which represents one-third 
of the monies required to establish a 
ñcommunity hubò at the Dalton Road loca-
tion.  
Phil Rose-Donohoe, Manager of Cultural 
Services for the Town, provided council 
with an overview and update of the project 
and described it as a multi-sector service 
centre for social enterprise and training ac-
tivities. Mr. Donahoe said the business 
model, which has yet to be worked out, 
should include a mix of tenants representing 
both the not-for-profit and private sectors. 
He said in the future, the north portion of 
the property could be severed and sold for 
development such as low-income housing.  
ñIf we work together, we can transform the 
aging school into something awesome,ò Mr. 
Rose-Donahoe said. ñA place where we can 
work, gather, play and grow,ò he said. 
Council heard presentations from potential 
partners in the project including Danielle 
Zanotti of the United Way York Region, 
John De Faveri of the Training Centre, 

Karen Dubeau of the Newmarket Chamber 
of Commerce and Helmut Kik, a resident of 
Sutton. 
Ms. Zanotti described a shared space which 
could be used to incubate entrepreneurs and 
their start-up companies and a space where 
the community could meet and feel con-
nected.  
She said the United Way has $2 million to 
ñunleash the power of community across 
York Region.ò 
Mr. De Faveri presented the idea of a com-
mercial community kitchen, garden and 
greenhouse where food preparation stu-
dents, Food Pantry users and the public 
could grow and prepare their own food. 
Ms. Dubeau described a community space 
that could act as a business incubator and 
accelerator by providing a specialized infra-
structure. ñNot just physical space but a 
living lab,ò she said. ñA combination of not-
for-profits and start-ups.ò 
Mr. Kik presented the idea of a satellite 
university and suggested the Town survey 
its residents to find out ñwhat they are 
thinking about.ò  

Mr. Rose Donahoe concluded the discus-

sion by saying he would go back to an ex-

panded advisory committee and ñhammer 

out a sample visionò for the project and 

come back to council for its endorsement.  

  

Georgina Heritage Week 

ñ May 6 to 12 

Although Heritage Week celebrations 

traditionally take place in February 

across Ontario, Georginaôs Heritage 

Committee (GHC) is setting aside the 

week of May 6-12 so Georgina resi-

dents can enjoy heritage-based activi-

ties in more spring-like conditions.  

According to Michelle Vandentillaart, 

the Committee Services Coordinator, 

the week-long salute begins with pres-

entations to recipients of the Ontario 

Heritage Trust AwardsðPaul Harpley, 

Albert Ingoglia and Dalt Mercerðat 

the Georgina Pioneer Village on Mon-

day, May 6.  

On Tuesday, May 7, the GHC will 

present heritage plaques to five home-

owners in Georgina whose properties 

have been identified as historically 

significant. The GHC is also offering 

workshops with guest speakers on May 

7 and 8.  

The annual re-enactment titled ñRise to 

Rebellionò will be offered on Thurs-

day, May 9 and Friday, May 10 at the 

Georgina Pioneer Village and on Satur-

day, May 11, the Mayor and GHC 

members will present officials of Deer 

Park Public School a plaque recogniz-

ing their 100th Anniversary. 
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I canôt for the life of me find any 

argument that would justify an 

elementary school student being 

allowed to bring an ipod, a tablet 

or cell phone either into their  

classroom or into the school.  

I liken these personal communica-

tion devices in the classroom simi-

lar to a land-line telephone being 

installed on my desk when I was a 
kid in school.  

Would that have happened? Not 

very likely. And for a number of 

reasons.  

1. It would have been deemed 

unnecessary;  

2. It would have been consid-

ered a distraction; 

3. It would not have added to the 

educational experience; 

4. It would not have been some-

thing all kids could afford.  

We spend billions of dollars pur-

chasing state-of-the-art technology 

for our schoolsðtechnology that 

can do the same thing and even 

more than some personal elec-

tronic devices can do. Desk top 

computers, laptops, smart boards, 

ipads, wifi connections, digital 
projectors and the like are tools 

teachers now depend upon to de-

liver their course curriculum eve-

ryday.  

And these are components to 

which all students have equal ac-

cess under supervision.  

The York Region District School 

Board supports a ñBring Your own 

Device to Schoolò program and 

their rational seems to be that it 

allows teachers to instruct the stu-

dents on how to use the technol-

ogy safely. Well, I am sure that 

could be accomplished with the in-

class components weôve already 

purchased for common use.  

Fortunately, there are individual 

school policies around the use of 

these personal devices in the class-
room. For example, personal com-

munication devices in some 

schools must be turned off and 

kept out of sight during instruc-

tional periods, except with the 

explicit permission of the class-

room teacher. 

But we all know how small these 

devices are and how easy it would 

be to connect to the internet with-

out anyone becoming aware of it. 

So, instead of listening to the les-

sons being delivered by the 

teacher, I am sure there are more 

than a few students who have tried 

watching YouTube on their smart 

phones.  

There is an ever-increasing and 

troubling trend called ñcyber-

bullyingò and personal communi-

cation devices are just one of the 

vehicles used for bullies to intimi-

date their victims. Having these 
devices in an elementary school 

simply provides additional oppor-

tunities for this to go on. Iôve 

heard some schools, which have 

banned the devices, have experi-

enced declining cyber-bullying 

incidents.  

I have to add though, that I support 

the use of personal communication 

devices by high school students. 

As a user, I can see its advantages 

in this more mature setting.  

What do you think? Should these 

portable electronic communication 

devices be allowed in elementary 

schools. Call me at (705) 437-

1216 or email me at  

karen.wolfe@sympatico.ca 
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PAR speaks out for Pefferlaw  

The Pefferlaw Association of 
Ratepayers (PAR) came into 
being in 1978 to bring together 
the community around a single 
issueðmosquitoes. Since then, 
this group of civic-minded indi-
viduals has continued to repre-
sent the community of Peffer-
law at council in addition to 
sponsoring events which gener-
ate community spirit.  
They are known for bringing 
veterinarians into the commu-
nity to conduct a rabies clinic 
every fall and they have spon-
sored the annual Christmas tree 
lighting event on the main 
street.  
They have hosted various infor-
mation sessions and have or-
ganized meet-the-candidate 
meetings to give residents an 
opportunity to make an in-
formed decision during elec-
tions.  
But perhaps, one of the events 
with the biggest profile, is the 
work PAR does to deliver the 
Pefferlaw Picnic every August.  
ñThis event is free and it costs 
us about $6,000.00,ò says PAR 
Picnic event organizer Garry 
Harpley. ñOver the years it con-
tinues to attract more and more 
people and last year our atten-
dance was approximately 2,000 
people.ò  
According to Mr. Harpley, the 
Town of Georgina has typically 
provided funding for the event 
under the auspices of the Eco-
nomic Development department 
and that funding has slowly 
decreased from $4,500. in 2011 
to $1,500 for the 2013 event.  
ñThat reduction in funding 

makes it difficult every year to 
make a decision on whether or 
not we are going to go ahead 
with the picnic because we 
need to make a commitment in 
advance to the people who 
bring the activities,ò Mr. Har-
pley said.  
ñThe Town is advising us that 
we should be self-sustaining but 
that is hard to do when you 
donôt charge for an event and 
we want to keep it free for eve-
ryone.ò  
Mr. Harpley says he is puzzled 
when he sees other events in 
Georgina funded by the Town 
to a greater extent than the Pef-
ferlaw Picnic. ñMany of them 
donôt attract anywhere near the 
numbers we do, but yet they 
receive more funding,ò he said.  
As a result, PAR has become 
more and more dependant upon 
donations by local business 
people and the community.  
ñRight now we are about 
$3,000 short and because we 
have a very small base of busi-
nesses to draw from, the re-
duced funding from the town is 
a hardship.ò 
In an effort make sure the pic-
nic goes ahead with all of the 
usual amenities such as live 
entertainment, Zoo-to-You, ice 
cream and various crafts, games 
and prizes, Mr. Harpley says 
residents who want to help out 
can look for donation jars at 
various business locations 
around town or supporters can 
call him at (705) 437-2945. ñI 
will come and pick up a cheque 
anytime,ò he said.  
 


